
 

 
 

 
   

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 
   

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Final Comment
In terms of Section 38 of the National Heritage Resources Act (Act 25 of 1999) and the KwaZulu-Natal

Heritage Act (Act 4 of 2008)

Attention: ILembe District Municipality
P.O.Box 1788
KwaDukuza
4450
PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION OF OFF TAKE 5B POTABLE WATER PIPELINE AS PART OF THE
LOWER THUKELA BULK WATER SUPPLY AT HYDE PARK, ILEMBE DISTRICT MUNICIPALITY, KZN

Thank you for notifying us about this development proposal. A field survey of the area of proposed
development conducted by Gavin Anderson confirmed presence of archaeological sites that were noted during
the desktop survey. These sites referred to as HYP1, HYP2 and HYP 3 consist of small scatters of
undecorated Late Iron Age or Historical Period pottery sherds across the top of the hills. These sites have
been rated to be of low significance due to the severe transformation of the land due to cultivation .The
developer will require a permit to partially damage all of the sites.

According to version 2 of the fossil sensitivity map (http://www.sahra.org.za/map/palaeo) the area is
considered to be of low palaeo-sensitivity and therefore does not require further studies. 

In view of the findings outlined in the HIA Report by Gavin Anderson of Umlando that we received for the
above proposed development, we have no objection to the proposed development within limits of the
prescribed mitigation measures and recommendations.

You are also required to adhere to the below-mentioned standard conditions:

Conditions:

1. Amafa should be contacted if any heritage objects are identified during earthmoving activities and all
development should cease until further notice.

2. No structures older than sixty years or parts thereof are allowed to be demolished altered or extended
without a permit from Amafa. 

3. No activities are allowed within 50m of a site, which contains rock art.
4. Sources of all natural materials (including topsoil, sands, natural gravels, crushed stone, asphalt, etc.)

must be obtained in a sustainable manner and in compliance with the heritage legislation.

Should you have any further queries, please contact the designated official using the case number quoted
above in the case header.

Yours faithfully

Off take 5b Water Pipeline, Hyde Park, ILembe

Our Ref: SAH15/7128

Enquiries: Bernadet Pawandiwa Date: Friday March 20, 2015
Tel: 033 394 6543
Email: bernadetp@amafapmb.co.za Page No: 1
CaseID: 7128

http://www.sahra.org.za/map/palaeo


 

 
 

 
   

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 
   

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

________________________________________ 
Bernadet Pawandiwa
Senior Heritage Officer
Amafa/Heritage KwaZulu Natal

________________________________________ 
Annie van de Venter Radford
Deputy Director: Research, Professional Services and Compliance
Amafa/Heritage KwaZulu Natal

ADMIN:
Direct URL to case: http://www.sahra.org.za/node/192122

Terms & Conditions:

1. This approval does not exonerate the applicant from obtaining local authority approval or any other necessary approval for
proposed work.

2. If any heritage resources, including graves or human remains, are encountered they must be reported to Amafa immediately.
3. Amafa reserves the right to request additional information as required.
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